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CRRT Notice (159): Campus Access in Compliance With Vaccine 
Pass Requirements 
 
COVID-19 Rapid Response Taskforce 
2022-08-19 18:40 
 
Dear Colleagues and Students 

As announced on 18 February 2022 via CRRT Notice (14), all staff, students, contractors and 
visitors must have completed vaccination for campus access in accordance with the 
Government’s Vaccine Pass requirements, unless they are medically unfit for COVID 19 
vaccination. We urge you to carefully review the dosage schedule 
(https://www.coronavirus.gov.hk/pdf/vp_t1_ENG.pdf) to ensure compliance with the 
requirements. 

Campus visitors and contractors are required to use the “LeaveHomeSafe” mobile app to scan 
venue QR codes and comply with the relevant requirements for campus access. 

We take this opportunity to remind all members of the University, in particular new students 
and staff members, that the University will fully implement the Vaccine Pass requirements for 
the start of the new academic year. In this connection, colleagues and students must update 
personal vaccination records with supporting documents via the COVID-19 Vaccination 
Status Reporting Portal (https://cvsr.polyu.edu.hk/hdms/) as soon as possible. The information 
will facilitate your campus access through entrance turnstiles with student/staff ID cards. 
Those who are medically unfit for vaccination must undergo regular weekly PCR tests and 
report negative test results via the same portal for continued campus access. Test results for 
those successfully applied for university PCR testing will be automatically sent to the portal 
and no separate uploading is required. Any submission or usage of falsified 
information/records will be handled according to the University’s established mechanism and 
may be subject to disciplinary action.  

Students should refer to the University Notices for Students for the latest learning, teaching 
and assessment (LTA) arrangements for Semester One of 2022/23. If individual new students 
have genuine difficulty returning to campus due to Vaccine Pass requirements, they may 
approach their host departments to explore the possibility of alternative arrangements.  

Thank you in advance for your support and cooperation.  

If you have any questions, please contact: 

 

Health Related 

University Health Service (UHS) via email at uhshelp@polyu.edu.hk 

https://www.coronavirus.gov.hk/pdf/vp_t1_ENG.pdf
https://cvsr.polyu.edu.hk/hdms/
https://www.polyu.edu.hk/ar/students-in-taught-programmes/notices-to-students/2022/2022-05-27_lta-arrangements-for-semester-one-2022-23/
mailto:uhshelp@polyu.edu.hk
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“COVID-19 Vaccination Status Reporting Portal” Related 

IT Help Centre of the Information Technology Services Office (ITS) at 2766 5900 

 

In-house COVID-19 PCR Test Related 

Department of Applied Biology and Chemical Technology (ABCT) via email 
at covid.survey@polyu.edu.hk 

 

Learning, Teaching and Assessment Arrangements 

Academic Registry [hotline: (852) 2333 0600 or email: ar.dept@polyu.edu.hk 

  

Best regards 

Kwok-yin Wong 

Chairman, COVID-19 Rapid Response Taskforce 
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